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To: Historic Landmark Commission 

From:  Robin Zeigler, Senior Planner 

Date: July 1,  2009 

Re: PLNHLC2009-00152, Reservoir Park 

The Salt Lake City Historic Landmark Commission originally heard case number 
PLNHLC2009-00152 for partial demolition of the reservoir at Reservoir Park on May 6, 
2009 and made a decision to approve the request with conditions. Demolition of the reservoir 
was approved; however, Public Utilities must return to the commission with a final design 
before bringing in fill and landscaping.  In addition, all trees should be preserved unless 
otherwise recommended by the Urban Forester, there should be features to tie the park into 
one unit, and the design should involve the Police Department and Urban Forester. 
 
Attached is the final landscape plan as required in the May approval.  
 
The University Neighborhood Council requested that the memo submitted at the beginning 
of the May meeting be resubmitted along with a two-page executive summary.  These 
comments are attached also.  An additional comment was received via email on May 18th 
from Laith Shedadeh, which reads: 
 

Hi my name is laith and I love to skate. I think it would be awesome to build a skate 
park over the reservoir and I would really appreciate it if you could. It would be 
much better then just regular skating at the avenues. Thanks a lot for the 
consideration.  

 
The policy of the design guidelines in terms of site features is that “historic landscape 
features that survive should be preserved when feasible.  In addition, new landscape features 
should be compatible with the historic context.”  Specifically: 
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1.8 Preserve the historic grading design of the site.  Altering the overall 
appearance of the historic grading is inappropriate.  While some changes may 
be considered, these should remain subordinate and the overall historic grading 
character shall be preserved.   

 
1.9 Preserve historically significant planting designs.  For example if a row of 

street trees is an established historic feature, this should be preserved.  Existing 
trees in such a setting that are in good condition should be maintained.  If 
removal of a tree is necessary, replacing with a species that is similar in 
character to that used historically should be considered. Retaining historic 
planting beds, landscape features and walkways also is encouraged. 

 
The site does not have existing historic landscaping and the majority of existing plant life is 
proposed to remain.  The grading will only change slightly. 
 
Since the project has been approved and the landscape plan meets the design guidelines, staff 
recommends issuance of a Certificate of Appropriateness for the complete project. 
 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
 
Landscape Plan 
University Neighborhood comments 
 

 

 
































